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“…dedicated to the preservation, conservation, and study of native plants and vegetation in Illinois.”

GO GREEN! If you are receiving a black and white newsletter by postal mail, 

please help us lower our costs by signing up for an electronic copy in color.  Please 

send your email address to illinoisplants@gmail.com to be added to our email 

distribution list. Also check us out on facebook at www.facebook.com/illinoisplants

The Water Lotus (Nelumbo lutea) is flowering in wetlands across the state.  Also called 

Yuccapin by locals, the plants are rooted in the mud, but the  large flowers emerge above the 

water’s surface and have a fruiting center that resembles a shower head.   ~Chris Benda, Editor

Volume 29, No. 3



2012 CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
Chapter events are too numerous to list here.  For information about events 

with your chapter, please contact the following representatives.

Nix INix INix INix I----66 Online Petition66 Online Petition66 Online Petition66 Online Petition
Have you signed the petition to show your support for the Citizens for Southernmost Illinois? The 

Citizens for Southernmost Illinois have serious concerns with the purpose, planning and 
development of I-66. The negative impacts simply outweigh any questionable benefits for the 

people who live and recreate here. We can't afford to gamble away our remaining economic and 

natural resources. CSI is dedicated to promoting and protecting our rural lifestyle and the rich 

natural environment that is part of our home and livelihood. The biologically rich and diverse 

environment of Southernmost Illinois has made it a destination with a reputation for high quality 
outdoor recreation experiences such as hunting, fishing, bird watching, canoeing, hiking, nature 

photography and much more. The environmental devastation resulting from yet another Interstate 

highway in this area will have dire consequences for the natural resource-based recreation and 

economy of the region.  The online petition is at http://citizensforsouthernillinois.org/?page_id=81

A Note from the Erigenia Editor

Greetings all.  Erigenia has a new address for correspondence!  This assures 

continuity if the editor should change.  The new contact email is 

erigenia.editor@gmail.com.  Please spread the word.  And it is time to submit 

articles for the next issue.  Suggestions for feature articles and artists would be 

gratefully appreciated. Thank you for your support.

The latest issue of Erigenia should have come in the mail last month.  If you 

didn’t receive your copy, send an email to erigenia.editor@gmail.com.

~Tracy Evans, Erigenia Editor

NORTHEAST CHAPTER - Chicago

Janine Catchpole (President)

815-603-5190

northeast.inps@gmail.com

QUAD CITIES CHAPTER - Rock Island

Robert Byrant (President)

563-349-0448

qc_inps.home.mchsi.com

IRENE CULL CHAPTER - Peoria

Mary Hartley (President)

309-995-3356

haywool@winco.net

FOREST GLEN CHAPTER - Danville

Connie Cunningham (President)

217-516-1792

conniejcunningham@gmail.com

CENTRAL CHAPTER - Springfield

Annette Chinuge (President)

217-483-5893

annette@avrosystems.com

SOUTHERN CHAPTER - Carbondale

Chris Benda (President)

217-417-4145

southernillinoisplants@gmail.com

Also see the online calendar at our website http://www.ill-inps.org/index.php/events



 

Hello Everyone! 

 

As my husband and I sit with our coffee and tea out on our back porch in recent mornings, we’ve 

noticed the grackles and blackbirds flying over have begun to group into larger flocks – a sign 

for early thoughts of fall.  The coolness of the last few days have brought some much appreciated 

respite to the heat and drought most of us have been experiencing this summer.  While fall is still 

a good ways off, I hope you all have been able to get out and enjoy the refreshing weather.   

 

It is almost time for me to bid farewell as president of INPS.  It is hard to believe that 2 years has 

passed since I first stepped into the president shoes. With the upcoming elections at the Annual 

Meeting, the torch will be passed to Janine Catchpole. I have no doubt she will serve us all well.  

 

We have been hard at work. Many thanks are due to the dedicated members of the INPS state 

board and volunteers.  Several changes have been made in the last few years, with more to 

become apparent in the coming months.  Things we have accomplished include,  

 

- The INPS website is working and has been updated.  

- INPS has a facebook page.    

- Erigenia is now printed and mailed directly through Allen Press 

- Past Erigenias have been scanned and are available for online viewing and downloading. 

- Harbinger has a new editor and has been transferred to mainly electronic format 

- We have a new email address and updated address book for mailings 

- The INPS home office has been returned to Forest Glen Preserve in Westville, IL 

- Membership duties have also been transferred to the Forest Glen office. 

- Mailing of membership renewals will recommence in 2013.   

- We are working on developing an online payment method for membership renewals 

- We are working on getting Erigenia indexed in Biological Abstracts 

- We are working to update our by-laws, to bring to a vote at the Annual Meeting 

 

Most positions on the INPS Executive Board will be up for re-election at the Annual Meeting.  

Some will have the option of re-instatement with a few vacancies to fill.  For those that may be 

contemplating joining us on the INPS state board, meetings are now offered as conference calls 

for those interested in serving on the board, but unable to attend all meetings in person.  

 

The Quad Cities Chapter has a great Annual Meeting planned!  Detailed information on activities 

and registration are found further in this newsletter.  Please join us – and bring friends!   

 

It has been a great honor to serve you all as INPS President these past 2 years.  Thank you very 

much for the opportunity.  I look forward to joining you at the Annual Meeting and, as always, 

 I hope to see you outdoors! 

 

Sincerely and humbly yours,           

 

Connie Cunningham 

 

Message from the President





Note from the  southern chapter president: Congratulations to the organizations that stepped in and 

helped acquire this land.  It is my hope that someday the INPS can be in a financial situation where we can 

assist in acquiring property for protection.  We need your help to make this goal a reality!















ILLINOIS NATIVE PLANT SOCIETY
Forest Glen Preserve
20301 E. 900 North Road
Westville, IL 61883 

illinoisplants@gmail.com

www.ill-inps.org

___________
___________
___________

Governing Board
President:  Connie Cunningham

President-Elect:  Janine Catchpole

Past President:  R.J. Fehl Jr.

Secretary:  vacant

Treasurer:  Jo Durkee

Erigenia Editor:  Tracy Evans

Harbinger Editor:  Chris Benda

Membership:  Ken & Lorna Konsis

At-Large Board
Bohdan Dziadyk

Bob Edgin

Ron Kiser

Andy Methven

Angella Moorehouse

Paul Marcum

Dodecatheon frenchii –

French’s Shooting Star

Please become a member and support this local non-profit organization dedicated to the 
preservation, conservation, and study of the native plants and vegetation of Illinois!!!

Unsure if your membership dues are up to date?  
Email illinoisplants@gmail.com or call Connie Cunningham at 217-516-1792


